
unteers for ticket sales, 
advertising, decorations, 
speaking to groups, etc.  

October 10 Chamber 
of Commerce Ribbon-
Cutting: As a new Clay-
ton Chamber  member, 
The Woman’s Club of 
Clayton will have a rib-
bon-cutting on October 
10, 2019 at 12:00 noon 
at our clubhouse.  All of 
you plan to attend as 
the event will be vide-
otaped and be part of 
our community outreach 
communication on the 
Chamber’s web site!  A 
great way for newcom-
ers to learn about our 
club!   

Ways and Means 
Committee: Teresa 
Mathis reported on our 
other events planned for 
the year. The other 
fundraisers this year 
are: Christmas Tree 
Lighting: December 5, 
2019: Selling food to 
the public at the event: 
Need Chairman; Clay-
ton Visual Arts Holi-
day House Tour, De-
cember 8, 2019 at Por-
tofino.  Teresa Mathis 
and Loretta Mascia; 

September Meeting: 
What a great meeting 
you had while I was on 
vacation! A special 
thank you to Betsy 
Grannis and Mary Sinz-
dak for leading the 
meeting while I was 
gone. Please do not be 
overwhelmed with all 
the activities that you 
can volunteer for! 
Choose the best ones 
for your talents and 
time and take it one 
event at a time.  These 
will give you opportuni-
ties to know all the 
members of the club. 
But mark your calendars 
now for the year 
through December so 
some events you can 
just come to enjoy and 
others you can volun-
teer for!  We really have 
so many events in the 
next three months! This 
year is starting out with 
a Bang! Four new mem-
bers at this first meet-
ing!   

Harmony Playground:  
I believe you are all im-
pressed with the infor-
mation you learned 
about our new charity at 
our September meeting. 
We have agreed that 
our fund-raising projects 
will give a percentage of 
our profits to this play-
ground for the next 
three years. This play-
ground will be built in 
the East Clayton Com-

munity Park in Clayton.  
Please mark your cal-
endars for the Ground-
Breaking for the Har-
mony Playground on 
October 12, 2019 
and the Harmony Play-
ground Gala on Octo-
ber 19, 2019 as you 
are invited to be part 
of these events. 

New Annual Fund-
raiser (Replaces The 
Taste of Carolina):  
Small Town Gala: 
You learned about the 
Gala at your Septem-
ber meeting. We must 
all pull together and 
educate the community 
about our new Charity, 
The Harmony Play-
ground and its pur-
pose. Please sell tickets 
to all of your friends, 
relatives and neigh-
bors!  This is the only 
way to make this new 
fundraiser event part 
of our community for 
years to come. Please 
contact your new 
Chairmen, Judy Ryan, 
Sunday Penny and Ra-
chel Masimore to vol-
unteer. Mark your cal-
endar: The Small Town 
Gala will be Novem-
ber 9, 2019 at The 
Farm at 42 from 6:00 
pm-10:30 pm. The Ga-
la will include dining, 
music, Casino, a Dia-
mond Dip and a Re-
verse Raffle. The Gala 
leaders will need vol-
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Pebbles in a pond:  
Think of your volunteer-
ing as a pebble in a 
pond. Are you ready to 
throw your pebble in the 
pond and watch the rip-
ples of good spread? As 
we work together the 
ripples will grow larger 
and larger.  And reach 
beyond our club and our 
community! 

I look forward to seeing 
you  in October and 
continuing this year full 
of fund-raisers and ac-
tivities helping the com-
munity!  Now seventy-
four pebbles will make 
quite a splash! 

“Pick a Prize” Event 
on February 21, 2019 at 
the Civitan Club: Bree 
Rude; Spring Fling 
Fashion Show, Date 
TBD: Dianne Carroll, 
Bree Rude and Betsy 
Grannis.  Please mark 
your calendars and vol-
unteer!  

Community Service 
Program Committees 
and Event Commit-
tees:  Please attend 
these meetings as 
working together you 
will really get to 
know other club 
members! 

GFWC-NC Women’s 

Health Initiative:  As 
Mary Sinzdak reported, 
this initiative will con-
tinue through 2019-
2020 for our club 
members.  The three 
major components are: 
Walking, Wellness and 
Eating Healthy.  Con-
tact Nancy Maynard 
and Brenda Gay for the 
walking group and Ra-
chal Masimore and 
Loretta Mascia for the 
Community Garden 
information. And if you 
love to read and learn 
about wonderful books, 
contact Brenda Gay for 
the ESO book Club. 
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10/4   Mary James 

10/7  Joyce Blackley 

10/7  Kim Wellons 

10/10 Susan Johnson 

10/12 Marlene Dillon 

10/12 Ruth LaRocca 

10/16 Sarah Brooks 

10/25 Terri Sessoms 

10/29 Becky Stewart 

Please plan 

on going to  

the October 

3rd Artist’s 

Reception 

where some 

of Jeanne’s 

beautiful art-

work will be 

displayed. 

Don’t forget—Annual 

dues are due.   

$75 for day meeting 
members 

$55 for Night ‘N’ Gals 

Checks can be given 

to Rachel Masimore at 

the October 9th lunch 

meeting or mailed to 

her at: 

The Woman’s Club of 
Clayton 
c/o Rachel Masimore 
PO Box 26 
Clayton, NC  27528 

At the September meeting, 4 visitors 

joined TWCC!  Welcome: Marianne 

Sapsara, Susan All, Mary James, and 

Jeanne Stewart!!! 



The September meeting was hosted by the 
Education CSP and lunch was provided by 
Skylines.   

Dean Penny, Chairman of the Clayton 
Community Recreational Foundation, Mi-
chael Simms and Derrick Thompson 
(pictured above) presented a program on 
the Harmony Playground.  TWCC has 
pledged to contribute a total of $15,000 
over the next 3 years to the playground 
fund.  The playground will be located at 
East Clayton Community Park on Glen Lau-
rel Road. The Harmony Playground will not 
be an ordinary playground, it will be a 
place where children of all backgrounds, 
ages and physical abilities can play togeth-
er without limitations. This playground will 
create an environment of inclusion, re-
spect, and connection for all children. Oc-
tober will be extremely busy for the foun-
dation with the playground groundbreaking 
(10/12 at 10am), black-tie gala (10/19) 
and golf tournament (10/18).  For infor-
mation on any of these events go to 
www.harmonyplayground.org/  
 
Brenda Gay gave a short presentation on 
Epsilon Sigma Omicron (ESO), an hon-
orary educational society open to all mem-
bers.  Through ESO, clubwomen are given 
direction in planned reading for self-
enrichment and personal growth.  ESO 
meets the first Monday of each month at 
10:00am. 
 
Other items covered in the meeting: 

• Six guests were introduced. 

• Sunday Penny was approved by ac-
clamation to serve the remaining term 
of 2nd Vice President. 

• Teresa Mathis was approved as 
Chairman of the Nominating Commit-
tee. 

• Sunday Penny and Rachel Masimore 
reviewed information for the Small 
Town Gala to be held November 9th 
at The Farm at 42.  Members were 
encouraged to sign up for volunteers 
opportunities and all members need to 
help selling tickets.   

• TWCC is taking a more active role in 
the Christmas in Clayton Art and 
Homes Tour to be held at Portofino 
on December 8th.  TWCC is identifying 
the homes for the tour, will help sell 
tickets and will serve as docents.  A 

portion of the proceeds will come to 
TWCC. 

• The Tricky Tray (Pick a Prize) 
fundraiser, chaired by Bree Rude, 
will be held on February 21, 2020.  
Bree is already accepting any new 
and gently used items that will be 
incorporated in baskets. 

• The Executive Board has approved 
a new scholarship at Johnston 
Community College.  Betsy Gran-
nis, Education CSP co-chair re-
viewed some of the criteria for the 
scholarship. 

• An informal audit was conducted in 
August.  Some minor items were 
identified and some procedural 
changes have been made.  Thanks 
to TWCC member Betty Francies 
and Clayton Junior Woman’s club 
member, Jean Woodley for per-
forming the audit. 

• TWCC will have a tent at the Har-
vest Festival on November 2nd 
from 10am-5pm.  Volunteers are 
needed to help man the tent where 
Gala tickets will be sold and TWCC 
information will be distributed.   

• Dianne Carroll, Arts CSP co-chair, 
announced the Arts CSP will set 
up the gazebo for kids to paint 
during the November 2nd Har-
vest Festival.  This is always a fun 
event for the children! 

• Sarah Brooks reported on up-
grades to the twccnc.org web-
site.  Tickets for events, donations 
and rental fees can now be handled 
online.  There is a Member Re-
sources page that is password pro-
tected where the Yearbook, Mem-
ber Roster, Bylaws, Minutes and 
other club documents will be post-
ed.  Updates to the Yearbook and 
rosters will be made immediately so 
online information will always be 
current.  Members were given the 
password and an email will be sent 
out on this as well.  Susan Quinn 
requested that several copies of the 
Yearbook and Member Roster be 
kept at the clubhouse. 

• Suzanne Greene has a new shop 
opening 9/13 on the corner of El-
lington and Main Street. 

• Marie Monsees announced that 
TWCC will pack backpacks at 
Clayton 1st Baptist Church the first 
and third weeks of each month.  
Sign up sheets will be at each 
meeting. 

• Jamie Kosik has been added as a 
member of the Charitable Requests 
Committee. 

• On October 10th, the Clayton 
Chamber of Commerce will hold a 
ribbon-cutting at the clubhouse 
since TWCC is a new member. 
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Small Town Gala 

Arts Festival 

Puppeteers 

Backpack Buddies 

Silent Partner 

Read for the Record 

Chair needed for 
Christmas Tree 

Lighting Fundraiser 

Docents for Christ-
mas in Clayton Art 
and Homes Tour 

Harvest Festival Tent 

 

Octoberfest Menu 

Entrée will be provided 

by Morning Glory Inn 

Sausages, Potatoes 

and Onions 

Apple Salad 

Broccoli Casserole 

Pretzels 

Home Life CSP will host 

and provide dessert & 

beverages 

Congrats to Peggy 
Earp—1st Place in 
Poetry, GFWC-NC 

https://www.harmonyplayground.org/
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Happy Fall to All!  Maybe it will actually feel like fall – soon! 

The Jumpstart Read for the Record event is 
planned for November 7th .  We will be able 
to include a few more people if you are able 
to read.  We hope to have the books at our 
October meeting so that you can practice 
ahead of time if you want to read in the 
classroom or at a preschool.  Just let us 
know! 

We had a good response to the Silent Partner program.  If you missed the op-
portunity to sign up and would be like to be added to the list, please contact 
Marlene Dillon.  She will have the sheets at our next meeting as well. 

Thank you for the donations of stuffed animals and books for our Book Bag 
Project.  We could use a few more books if you come across any in your trav-
els. 

Thank you to all the members of the Education CSP for their help at our Sep-
tember luncheon meeting – many hands made the work go faster! 

We are looking forward to a great year of service with everyone at the Wom-
an’s Club of Clayton! 

RSVP your CSP Chair 

by Sunday before the 

meeting if you will be 

attending the October 

lunch meeting as well 

as any guests you may 

be bringing. 

Things to bring to the 

October  lunch meet-

ing: 

• Money/checkbook 

for club dues ($55 

for dues and $20 

for lunch assess-

ment) 

• New or gently used 

items for Tricky 

Tray/Pick a Prize 

Art CSP  Co-Chairs: Angela Williams, Faye Brooks, Dianne Carroll 

The Arts CSP will be sponsoring an "Arts Space" for kids during the Clayton 
Harvest Festival.  It will be in our gazebo from 10:00am -3:00pm.  Dianne 
Carroll will be heading up this event. There will be a sign up sheet at the Oc-
tober meeting for anyone interested in helping at the event. 

Night ‘N’ Gals/International CSP Chair: Robin Sachsenheimer 

The next meeting will be Tuesday, October 15th, 7:00pm at the club-
house.  
 

Calling all members to participate in Walgreens vaccine program - Get a 
shot.  Give a shot.  For every flu vaccine given to a Walgreens customer, a 
vaccine is donated to a child in a developing country.  Other vaccines are al-
so available at Walgreens.   

In the event of illness or be-
reavement, members are  
encouraged to contact  

Jamie Kosik  
if assistance is needed with 

meals, errands, etc.   
Call 561-351-0965 

or email  
jamiekosi@yahoo.com 

Conservation CSP     Chair: Rachel Masimore, Loretta Mascia 

Volunteers will start working on the Community Garden Christmas decorations 
September 28 (3:00pm) & 29.  If you are interested in helping, please contact 
Rachel Masimore at 443-846-4315. 

Public Issues CSP    Co-Chairs: Bree Rude 

 

The Public Issues CSP is searching for a co-chair.  Please let Donna Steele 
know if you are interested. 
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On Monday, Sept 16th Home Life CSP members Marie Monsees and Nancy 
Maynard along with Marie's husband packed 20 bags for our Back Pack 
Buddies activity. The numbers of bags each month will be going up after 
the families have had a chance to turn in their appropriate paperwork. We 
will be packing the first and third Monday of each month. There will be sign 
up sheets at our monthly luncheons. If you have any questions please con-
tact Marie.   

 

Home Life CSP members attended the Johnston UNC Hos-
pice Open House to gather information for a possible future 
volunteer need and/or donation.    
 

TWCC walking group were blessed with wonderful weather 
for our walk at Sam's Branch Trail, Thursday, Sept 19th. We 
followed with lunch at the new Mission Beef and Brews res-
taurant. Sign up sheets will be posted at our meetings for fu-
ture walks. Next walk October 17th-meet at clubhouse. 

October 1 
Executive Board  

Meeting at clubhouse 
10:00pm 

October 3 
Artist Reception for Jeanne 

George 
6:00-7:30pm 

The Clayton Center 
October 5 

District 8 Fall Meeting 
Roanoke Country Club 

Williamston 
October 7 

ESO Book Club 
TWCC Clubhouse  10am 

October 8 
Home Life CSP to set up 

for lunch meeting 
10:30am 

October 9 
TWCC Lunch Meeting  

hosted by Home Life CSP 
11:45am 

October 10 
CCOC Ribbon Cutting for 

new member, TWCC 
Noon at Clubhouse 

October 12 
Groundbreaking for Har-

mony Playground 
East Clayton Community 

Park—10am 
October 15 

Night ’N’ Gals Meeting with 
Junior Woman’s Club 7pm 

October 17 
Home Life Walking Group 
meet at clubhouse-11am 

October 19 
Harmony Playground 2nd 

Annual Black Tie Gala 
The Farm at 42 
November 2 

TWCC Tent at Harvest Fest 
10am-5pm 

November 7 
Read for the Record 

November 9 
Small Town Gala 

The Farm at 42  6pm 
November 9 

GFWC-NC Fall Conference 
Burlington 

December 8 
CVA Holiday Home Tour 

Portofino 
January 2, 2020 

Set up Local Arts Festival 
Clayton Center 

January 9, 2020 
Local Arts Festival  

Reception 
Clayton Center 

March 14, 2020 
GFWC-NC State Arts  

Festival 
Mebane 

Home Life CSP    Co-Chairs: Brenda Gay, Nancy Maynard 

ESO Book Club                   Chair: Brenda Gay 

The ESO book club will meet at The Woman's Club House on Mon-
day, Oct. 7th at 10:00am.   Coffee and muffins will be provided so 
come at 9:45am to enjoy and we can start promptly at 10:00. 

Art Festival  Chair: Susan Johnson 

TWCC will again sponsor the student/clubwoman Arts Festival 

in January.  Clubwomen are encouraged to enter visual arts, pho-

tography, literature and crafts for competition.  Member questions and submission of 

entries need to go to Angela Williams.  The art should be available by January 2nd 

and the reception/awards presentation will be January 9th at the Clayton Center.  The 

GFWC State Arts Festival will be March 14, 2020 in Mebane. 

Harmony Playground 
Harmony Playground Groundbreaking Ceremony 

Since TWCC is a sponsor for this, TWCC members are encouraged to 
attend the groundbreaking ceremony. 
Date/Time:  October 12, 2019 at 10:00am 
Where:  East Clayton Community Park on Glen Laurel Road 
 

Harmony Playground Black Tie Gala 
Date/Time:  October 19, 2019  05:00 PM until 10:30 PM 
Description:  Join us on October 19, 2019, for the Harmony Playground Gala fund-
raiser at the Farm at 42, 1075 Lynchburg Road,  Selma, NC, from 5 pm - 9:30 
pm.  The event will benefit the first inclusion playground for special needs children in 
Clayton, NC.  
Cost:  $100 per person 
Sponsor:  Clayton Community Recreational Foundation; For tickets, go to 
http://www.harmonyplayground.org 
 

Harmony Playground Annual Golf Tournament 
Date/Time:  October 18, 2019     
Registration:  8:30am 
Tee Time:  10:00am 
Location:  Neuse Golf Club, Clayton, NC   
Cost:  Individual Player—$75; Team of Four—$300; Hole Sponsor—$150 
Sponsor:  Clayton Community Recreational Foundation; For tickets, go to 
http://www.harmonyplayground.org 

http://www.harmonyplayground.org/
http://www.harmonyplayground.org/
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The Tricky Tray (Pick a Prize) event is planned for February 21st at the Clayton Civi-
tan Club building. 
 

In order to make this possible, donations for baskets are needed. The bas-
kets do not have to be as big as the items we had in the Taste of Carolina Cui-
sine silent auction.  We are looking for anything new you might have in your 
home that you don’t want and you would like to donate.  Toys for girls and 
boys would be terrific! We will also be soliciting businesses for some nice priz-
es or gift cards.   
 

Please contact Bree Rude (njpanc@gmail.com; 919-585-2905) if you have an 
item to donate.  

Ways and Means Committee    Chair: Teresa Mathis 

TWCC will be partnering with Clayton Visual Arts to sponsor the Christmas 
in Clayton Art and Homes Tour on December 9, 2019 from 2 to 5pm in 
Portofino.  In addition to promoting and selling tickets, we need docents for 
each of the homes, so volunteers will be needed.  TWCC will share in the pro-
ceeds.   
 

We still need someone to head up the food sales at the clubhouse during the 
town’s Christmas tree lighting on Dec 5, 2019. This will entail soliciting 
members to make food items and volunteers to work during the event.  
Please let Teresa Mathis know if you are interested in this volunteer oppor-
tunity. 

Tricky Tray (Pick a Prize) Fundraiser Chair: Bree Rude 

AmazonSmile is a website 

operated by Amazon with 

the same products, pric-

es, and shopping features 

as Amazon.com. The dif-

ference is that when you 

shop on AmazonSmile, 

the AmazonSmile Foun-

dation will donate 0.5% 

of the purchase price of 

eligible products to the 

charitable organization of 

your choice.  

• Go to amazon.com  

• In the search box, 

search Amazon Smile 

• In the first box, click 

on “About Ama-

zonSmile” (here you 

can read about the 

program) 

• Click on “Get Start-

ed” 

• If you already have 

an Amazon account, 

sign in.  If you do not 

have an account, 

click on “Create an 

account” (Note: to 

create an account, a 

credit card is not 

needed) 

• After you are signed 

in, go to the box, “Or 

pick your own chari-

table organization:” 

• Type in “Womans 

Club of Clayton”. 

• 2 options will appear 

so be sure to select 

Clayton, NC 

• After you make your 

selection, you are 

reminded to use 

smile.amazon.com 

to access Amazon in 

order for proceeds to 

be allocated to TWCC 

• Bookmark the 

smile.amazon.com 

link  

SMALL TOWN GALA Co-Chairs: Judy Ryan, Sunday Penny, Rachel Masimore 

 

CALLING ALL MEMBERS 
 

The club’s major fundraiser, Small Town Gala, is just 6 weeks away.  It is 

imperative that all members sell as many tickets as possible.  Also, as with 

the Taste of Carolina Cuisine events held the past 14 years, members at-

tending the event (including volunteering) must purchase a ticket.  When 

selling tickets, emphasize the Reverse Raffle with a grand prize of $10,000 

as well as the dinner, music and casino.  Also, try to identify sponsors.   
 

Venue:  The Farm at 42 (42 East, 1 mile past Percy Flowers Store) 

Date:  November 9, 2019 

Time:  doors open at 6:00pm; dinner at 7:00  

Dress:  Country Club Casual 

You may purchase a table for 8 or 10 for $25.00 

Ticket Price - $100.00 each (includes dinner, dancing, casino cash, one 

Reverse Raffle entry with Grand Prize of $10,000, prizes, FUN!) 

Music will be provided by DJ Kevin Hunt 

Bar is cash bar serving beer and wine 

Diamond Dip: Buy a glass of champagne for $25 and you will either get a 

cubic zirconia or 1 lucky person will win a 1/2 carat diamond and a $200 cer-

tificate from Main Street Jewelry to mount the diamond. 

Seat at casino is $10 

http://www.amazon.com
http://www.smile.amazon.com
http://www.smile.amazon.com
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Notify Susan Johnson, 

Corresponding Secretary, 

if a card from the club 

needs to be sent to anyone 

Subscribe to  
GFWC 

News & Notes 
Simply provide your 

name, mailing ad-

dress, email, and 

club name 

to gfwc@gfwc.org! 

Robin Sachsenheimer 
is suffering from 
plantar fasciitis and 
will have to undergo 
surgery 

Beginning Oct. 1, 2020, federal agencies will enforce the RE-
AL ID Act, which requires a REAL ID, U.S. passport or another 
federally approved identification to board commercial flights 
and enter secure federal buildings. 
 
The N.C. REAL ID is a REAL ID Act-compliant driver license 
that is just like a traditional license or ID but has a star at the 
top. Driver licenses and IDs without a gold star are noted 
"Not for Federal Identification." 
 
You do not need a NC Real ID driver license to:  Drive, Vote, 
Apply for or receive federal benefits (e.g., Social Security), 
Enter a federal facility that does not require Real ID (e.g., 
post office), Access a hospital or receive life-saving services, 
Participate in law enforcement proceedings (e.g., serve on a 
federal jury) 
 
An NC Real ID might be helpful if you frequently:  Board a 
commercial airplane, Visit nuclear sites, Visit military bases, 
Visit federal courthouses, federal prisons or other federal fa-
cilities. 
  
For more information, refer to the brochure at the end of 
this newsletter. 

mailto:gfwc@gfwc.org
https://www.tsa.gov/travel/security-screening/identification
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The membership 
spotlight for this 
month focuses on Su-
san Johnson.  I was born on Octo-
ber 10th in Little Washington, NC.  
My parents raised me on a farm in 
Martin County outside Williamston 
and my goal in life was to do any-
thing but work on a farm as I got 
older.  We spent long hot days in 
the fields but my father could pro-
duce some beautiful crops.  He 
was a state champion peanut 
farmer in 1963 and I was the ex-
pert farm worker.   

After graduation from high school, I attended East Carolina University for 4 
quarters then transferred to Kentucky Christian College.  A young man whom 
I met was attending there so I followed him to the hills and we have been 
together since.  In December we celebrate our 49th anniversary.  We have 2 
daughters (twins) and 4 grandchildren, all who live in Clayton.   

After Tim graduated from college, he served as a youth minister in Char-
lottesville, VA for three years, then we moved to Kentucky where we served 
a a church in Paintsville, KY for three years.  While in Kentucky, I was able to 
go to school and complete my nursing degree.  We moved to Raleigh in 1976 
and served a church until 1990, after which he pursued other types of em-
ployment.  In 1977, I started to work at Rex Healthcare on St. Mary’s Street 
in Raleigh and stayed there until 2019, surviving the move to Lake Boone 
Trail and then in the Heart and Vascular Center.  My last area of work cen-
tered on the post-operative heart surgery clients, and though challenging 
they were probably my favorite patient population.  In 2000 I was nominated 
by my peers and selected to be on the Great 100 Nurses of NC for excellence 
in practice and commitment to the profession of nursing in North Carolina. 

In 2015 I retired from my job as an RN at Rex Healthcare.  Even though I 
continued to work part time until June of 2019, I desired some type of volun-
teer work to fill in the time that was then available.  First I joined a gym 
which keeps me moving, then after interactions with several club members at 
other community events, I realized this club would be the pace where I could 
participate in volunteer service activities.  At the invitation of Dianne Carroll, 
I attended the January 2016 meeting and immediately joined.  The opportu-
nities for volunteer service were extended and now I say the Woman’s Club is 
my part-time job.  I have been privileged to collect food for the seniors of 
Johnston County, worked on the Community Garden Christmas decorations, 
did Christmas shopping for a senior the past 2 years, assisted at the Serve 
the Need Thanksgiving dinner the past 2 years, worked the Art Faire and 
Taste of Carolina, served as a docent for the CVA Christmas home tours the 
last 2 years, and have packed food for Back Pack Buddies. 

For 2018-2020 I serve as Corresponding Secretary for the club and Chairper-
son of the Student Arts Festival, held each January at the Clayton Center.  
Both of these positions have allowed me to meet many people in the area 
and interact with many club members.  It has been a pleasure getting to 
know so many of you and it is such a joy when I see you outside of our regu-
lar activities and we get to visit a minute. 

Our club is a blessing to my life.  So much good is done by our members.  
Let’s be thankful for one another and have a blessed year and make many 
memories of our times together. 
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Recipes are from 

Southern Living 

Each month will feature 
recipes by category 

 

Nov—Thanksgiving Sides 
December—Appetizers 
January-Soups/Stews 

February-Cookies 
March Madness Favorites 

April-Ham/Lamb 
May-Salads 

 

Send your favorite 

recipes to  

sbrooks@twccnc.org 

Do you have club 
member news, per-

sonal announce-
ments, family news, 

personal achieve-
ments or recipes to 

share with club 
members? 

 

Please submit items 
by the 25th of the 

month to the “Club 
Chatter” Editor,  
Sarah Brooks 

sbrooks@twccnc.org 

 Mini Muffulettas 

Ingredients 
2 (16-oz.) jars mixed pickled vegetables 
3/4 cup pimiento-stuffed Spanish olives, chopped 
2 tablespoons bottled olive oil-and-vinegar dressing 
12 small dinner rolls, cut in half 

6 Swiss cheese slices, cut in half 
12 Genoa salami slices  
6 provolone cheese slices, cut in half  

 
Directions 
1. Pulse pickled vegetables in food processor 8 to 10 times or until 

finely chopped. Stir in olives and dressing. 
2. Spread 1 heaping tablespoonful pickled vegetable mixture over cut 

side of each roll bottom. Top each with 1 Swiss cheese slice half, 1 
ham slice, 1 salami slice, 1 provolone cheese slice half, and roll 
tops. Cover with plastic wrap. Serve immediately, or chill until ready 
to serve. 

Note: We tested with Mezzetta Italian Mix Giardiniera pickled vegeta-
bles and Newman's Own Olive Oil & Vinegar dressing. 
 
Hands-on Time 25 Mins; Total Time 25 Mins  
Yield Makes 12 appetizer servings 
 
Tailgate Tip: Prepare sandwiches the day before the game. Place in zip-
top plastic freezer bags, and refrigerate overnight. 

 Big-Batch Bloody Marys  
Ingredients 
2 (32-oz.) bottles clam-tomato juice (such as 
Clamato) 
2 tablespoons fresh lime juice (from 1 lime) 
2 tablespoons fresh lemon juice (from 1 lemon) 
2 tablespoons prepared or freshly grated fresh 
horseradish 
2 tablespoons Worcestershire sauce 
1 1/2 tablespoons black pepper 
1 teaspoon celery salt 
2 cups (16 oz.) vodka 
Celery stalks with leaves and pickled okra, for garnish, if desired  
 
 

Directions 
Combine clam-tomato juice, fresh lime juice, fresh lemon juice, horse-
radish, Worcestershire sauce, black pepper, and celery salt in a large 
punch bowl or glass dispenser, stirring until well combined. Stir in vod-
ka, and serve immediately. Garnish each serving with celery stalks with 
leaves or pickled okra, if desired. 
 
Total Time 5 Mins ; Yield Serves 10  
 
You can prepare the mixture up to two days in advance and store in an 
airtight container in the refrigerator; reserve the vodka and stir it in 
before serving.  
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Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

  1 

 

TWCC Executive 
Board—10am 

2 3 

 

Artist Reception for 
Jeanne George 
Clayton Center 

6—7:30pm 

4 

Mary James 

5 

District 8 Fall 
Meeting 

Roanoke CC 
Williamston  

10am 

6 7 

Joyce Blackley 
Kim Wellons 

 

 
 

ESO at TWCC 
Clubhouse-10am 

8 

 
Home Life CSP 
set up—10:30am 

9 

TWCC Lunch 
Meeting hosted 
by Home Life 
CSP—11:45am 

10 

Susan Johnson 

CCOC Ribbon Cut-
ting for new member, 

TWCC 
TWCC Clubhouse 

Noon 

11 12 

Marlene Dillon 
Ruth LaRocca 

Groundbreaking for 
Harmony Playground 

East Clayton  
Community Park 

10am 

13 14 15 

Night ‘N’ Gals 

7:00pm 

 

16 

Sarah Brooks 

17 

 

 

Walking Group 

meet at Club-

house—11am 

18 19 

 
 
 

Harmony Playground 
2nd Annual Black Tie 
Gala at The Farm at 
42—5:00-10:30pm 

20 21 22 23 24 25 

Terri Sessoms 

26 

27 28 29 

Becky Stewart 

30 31   

October 2019 
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